
 

 
Update from  

Immanuel Lutheran School, Hutchinson, MN 

November 10, 2023 

Hi Volunteers and other interested parties, 
 
A crew of 4 finished hanging and accessorizing all but one door by Wednesday afternoon.   I 
think we all learned new things about panic bars, overhead stops, closers and dutch 
doors.  Unfortunately,  I probably won't remember those things when I need to do it next 
time.  I thank God for the talents and patience of those that were there this week!   I’m a 
framer, not a finish carpenter.  The one door we couldn’t do is the one to the storm shel-
ter/conference room because it is a special order and still on it’s way.  
 

Permanent power was delivered to the building on Wednesday, so now the gas line can be 
hooked to the roof top heaters and heat is expected early next week. The big pile of clay 
that was removed for the soil correction is being hauled away.  

 

Look below and see that I have included 
some pictures of the cabinets installed 
in the classrooms.  They are looking 
good! On Thursday the lockers were de-
livered and installation of those be-
gan.  The super sent me a picture of that 
so I could include it in the newsletter.  
 

Painters will return once the heat is on 
and I think they will be upset that we 
have the doors on already but the super 

      wanted it done and we had the crew to 
      do it. 
 

Ceramic tile installation should begin Monday the 13th.  The super 
wants to give them plenty of time to get that done before we ar-
rive to install bathroom partitions, handicap bars, tp dispensers, 

towel dispensers etc. He has asked that we plan on doing that starting December 4th.  
 

That should catch you up on what is going on at Immanuel, Hutchinson.  I don’t know if there will be any more up-
dates before we return in December.  Thanks for your interest. God Bless! 
 

In His service, 
Elwood Heldt 


